

MINUTES OF WOORE PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 12th  AUGUST 2013
HELD AT WOORE VICTORY HALL

PRESENT
Cllr Clifford, Cllr Helen Blake, Cllr Malcolm Blake, Cllr Cartwright, Cllr Hammersley and Cllr Moore

The Clerk Mr S W Knobbs

13090
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence received from Cllr Allison due to a holiday commitment and Cllrs Lightfoot and Woodcock due to work commitments, these apologies for absence were accepted 
13091
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
No declarations of interest were made
13092
PLANNING MATTERS
To discuss the following planning application as received and distributed:
13/02755/FUL  
 Farcross, London Road, Woore - Erection of 3 no. detached dwellings to include access - Resolved to object to the application on the grounds that further developments in the Parish are not appropriate at this time and specific objections to the application are: loss of visual amenity to adjoining properties, not sufficient visual splay on 40 m.p.h. road and there have been sufficient developments of the type and size of property proposed at Farcross in recent developments.

It was reported that there was potentially an outline planning application in process for 10 dwellings at Irelands Cross. The Clerk will speak to the planning department at Shropshire Council to ascertain the position and if possible gain an extension for such application to be considered at the next arranged meeting of 9 September 2013

13093
RECRATION EQUIPMENT

After discussion, it was agreed to pursue the intention to seek match funding for recreation equipment, through the agency of Cllr M Blake who was duly authorised to do so, but to postpone this until it had been possible to consult the Friends of Woore School in the new school year, following receipt of a letter from Friends of Woore School to Cllr M Blake, which was tabled. This would allow production of a firmer proposal for play equipment, to inform the application for matching funding. Councillors agreed in principle to purchase two pieces of adult exercise equipment. It was agreed to make contact with Victory Hall management committee about potentially siting the adult exercise equipment at the area at the bottom of the Victory Hall car park. It was agreed that Cllr Moore would make informal enquiries about potential recreation sites in Pipe Gate. Cllr Cartwright said she would gladly consult parents at Woore Primary School about their views and suggestions for recreation equipment
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 9th SEPTEMBER 2013
MEETING CLOSED AT 8.35 P.M.
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